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ALTURA CITY COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

December 12, 2023 
Call to Order
Mayor, John Mask, called the meeting to order at 6:30 p.m.  Brad Brouwer, Kathie Burns, and Paige Ellinghuysen were present.  Josh Horvat, Michelle Herber, Scott Herber, Dan Horvat, Jody Wiza, Kyrie Byrd, Brad Romine, Jess Romine, Eric Hilke, and Collin Ellinghuysen were present. 

Pledge of Allegiance.
Monthly Minutes
Kathie Burns made a motion to accept last month’s minutes. Paige Ellinghuysen seconded.  Motion carried. 
Monthly Disbursements/Receipts
 Brad Brouwer made a motion to accept the City and Fire receipts and disbursements. Paige Ellinghuysen seconded. Motion carried.   
Maintenance Report
The Maintenance Report was given by Dan. 
Planning Commission  
The Commission met and was disappointed in the change of their recommendation for the Chicken Ordinance, a few reasons being that the runs will be all mud and will promote predators.  Pet license applications and chicken permit applications were presented to the Council for review.  The Commission recommended increase in pet license fees.  Kathie Burns made a motion to increase all fees by $2.  Paige Ellinghuysen seconded.  Motion carried. 
Fire Department  
Dan Horvat, Chief, reported truck #215 needs $4000 of repairs for leaking valves.  Some Fire Department members have agreed to take the EMR course to be able to provide first responder help if the ambulance is out of service.  The cost is $400/person which will be reimbursed by the State.  There is room in the class for more people.  The course will be held on Monday and Thursday evenings from 1/18 to 4/1.   The Fire Board Meeting will be 1/30 at 7 p.m.  Jaws training went well, there will be another one the end of this month and then it will go into service.  The State will be giving the department $20436 to be used for equipment/training. 
Ambulance Department  
Jessica Romaine, Director, reported the ambulance was taken to Sugarloaf  for engine repairs .  The block heater repair and right valve cover leak is scheduled and will be $1800.  The dash lights will be repaired.  Jim’s Truck and Trailer will need to replace the brakes and alignment.  This Spring she would like to start the process of purchasing a new ambulance  She will be doing some advertising on facebook for $35/week for 3 weeks for the EMR class and also put it in the advertiser.  Students will be asked to sign an agreement that the City will pay for the training in turn agreeing to 24 hours of call time for 2 years.  Call rates haven’t been increased since 2021.
Treasury Report
The Treasurer’s Report was given by the Treasurer.    Brad Brouwer made a motion to approve.  Paige Ellinghuysen seconded.  Motion carried.   
Old Business 
School Property   
The Council agreed on rental rates of $25/hour for sports and $100/day 


for parties.   Grants will considered to purchase equipment for the 


facility. 
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Water/Sewer Ordinance    
The variance to the water/sewer ordinances have been sent to the 

Attorney for revisions.   The agricultural customers that currently have 


wells that disconnect from the City Water Main will be able to dig their 


own wells in the future.  Eric Hilke inquired why he could not be 


connect to both and since he redid his line last year.  The Council 


advised him that he was requesting the variance and he now needed to 


decide if he is going to use city water or his own well and the Council 


will not be revising the ordinance.    Disconnection for the main will be 


completed in Spring. 
New Business 

Jody Wiza   
Jody Wiza will be changing the name of her liquor establishment in 


town to Beavers Brew Pub and have craft beers from local breweries 


and serve food.  She would like her liquor license transferred.  The 


Council agreed they would accept the transfer of the license. 
City Sign  
The Clerk reported the sign is unable to update.  The repair would be 


$2500-$3000.   The sign will be obsolete in 5/24 with no part available 


after that time for repairs.  A new sign is $23000 to $26000.  Brad 


Brouwer made a motion to repair.  Kathie Burns seconded.  Motion 


carried. 
Upcoming meetings 
The annual awards banquet will be January 20 and the Fire Board 


meeting is scheduled for January 30.

Fire/amb budget
Josh Horvat presented the 2024 budget.  The ambulance would like the 


Council to approval of $2/hour for members to be on call as an 


incentive to pick up shifts.  There was a $2/hour added to the day crew 


for an incentive but that did not add additional personnel for daytime 


hours.  Jess Romaine mentioned that Lewiston is paid $30/ hour and is 


paid $5-$8/ to be on call.  The Council had much discussion 


acknowledging the need for more personnel and questioning whether 


the $2 incentive would solve the problem as everyone who testified at 


the ambulance town hall meeting mentioned they do not volunteer for 


the money. There was talk of the additional State funds mentioned 


early may be used.  The Council also felt strongly about the Fire Board 


approving the considerable additional funding.  The City will try to 


reschedule the Fire Board meeting prior to their meeting in January.  

The Council gave Dan approval to reapply for the grant for the 


firefighter/EMT/public works position.  
Adjourn 
Kathie Burns made a motion to adjourn at 8:20 p.m.  Paige 


Ellinghuysen seconded.  Motion carried.  

Respectfully submitted:000
___________________


____________________________

Sandra Pasche


John Mask 

City Clerk


Mayor

